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“Like a family, we have built a home within these walls, 

finding comfort and unity in the shared experiences 
and cherished memories we created together.”

—Brandon Darden, Class of 2023



A Message from Allison Webster, Head of School  
and Kristen Cloonan, Board of Trustees President

Dear Friends of DCD, 

It is our pleasure to share the 2022-2023 

Annual Report of Giving for Dedham 

Country Day School.

Last year was a transition for DCD and 

the world, when we seemed to take a 

deep, collective  breath of relief. As the 

overwhelming crisis of the pandemic 

faded, it was comforting to see that 

school looked and felt very much like it used to. Yet, it had been a 

number of years since anyone had experienced a “normal” year, and 

our focus turned to rebuilding the connections that are the lifeblood of 

the DCD community. As highlighted in the recent DCD Bulletin, we also 

shifted our navigation strategy from relying heavily on a metaphorical 

compass in a storm, to developing maps to help guide our path forward 

together.

Thanks to expanded opportunities for coming together again in person, 

such as class plays, the outdoor fall celebration, all-school assemblies, 

and Parent Association events, we reinforced the ties that come from 

shared experiences. Throughout this ongoing process, the dedication of 

everyone in the DCD community to our core mission of helping children 

and adolescents grow and thrive has been unwavering – a commitment 

which is demonstrated clearly in this report on our philanthropy.

The generosity of the DCD family has been both impactful and 

inspirational, bringing our annual giving to new levels while 

simultaneously laying the groundwork for the long-term strategic vision 

for the school through the successful “quiet phase” of the Together 

Campaign, which launched publicly this fall.

We are deeply grateful for the many ways in which so many of you 

– parents, grandparents, alumni, past families, and other friends – 

stretched to help the school continue to offer the rich array of programs 

that make a DCD education so special, both for our current students 

and those to follow.

With warm wishes,

Allison D. Webster Kristen Cloonan 

Head of School President, Board of Trustees

Our 
Mission

PROVIDES to 

each child a unique 

educational balance 

of challenging 

academics, arts, and 

athletics.

EMBRACES 

an inclusive 

interdependent 

community of 

students, teachers, 

and parents that 

fosters trust and 

encourages children 

to take risks.

CREATES 

independent, 

resilient, lifelong 

learners through 

engaging, 

developmentally  

based teaching 

designed to meet 

varied learning 

styles.

INSPIRES students 

to become caring, 

ethical members 

of the larger world 

by emphasizing 

thoughtful citizenship 

and respect for self 

and others.



Welcome New Faculty and Staff 2023-2024

Kristine Crugnale

Grade 3 Teacher (maternity leave)  
and EDP Teacher

Kristine will provide maternity leave 

coverage for Laurie Mills in grade 

3 for the fall, and shift to support 

lower school classrooms and the EDP 

program following Laurie’s return in January. Kristine 

joins DCD from the Elm Street School in Walpole where 

she worked as a teacher assistant. She spent 10 years 

at The Chestnut Hill School teaching kindergarten and 

beginners and working in the summer camp program, 

and has previous experience working as a special 

education inclusion assistant with the Newton Public 

Schools. She earned her bachelor’s degree in human 

development at the University of Rhode Island. 

Kathryn Denney

PreK/K music teacher

Kathryn brings 21 years of experience 

teaching elementary school music 

to students in Berlin (Mass, not 

Germany), Boylston and Newton. Most 

recently, she has devoted her time to 

directing music for the Sudbury Savoyards, singing in 

the Labyrinth Choir and working as a freelance musical 

theater director. She holds a bachelor’s in music from 

Oberlin Conservatory and a master of music education 

from Boston University and is thrilled to be joining the 

DCD community to work with our youngest students.

Erica Howe

Marketing and Communications 
Associate (maternity leave)

Erica joins DCD having worked as 

a Communications and Design 

Specialist at Whitney Veigas, an 

environmental graphic design firm 

located in Needham. Erica led the marketing and 

communications efforts for the firm, and was also 

responsible for managing large scale design projects 

for academic institutions in the Boston area. Prior to 

that role, she was a Senior Designer at Philographica, 

a graphic design firm in Brookline, and worked closely 

with K-12 Independent Schools and Higher Education 

clients in the New England area. She earned a Certificate 

of Design from the Art Institute of Boston (now Lesley 

University) and an undergraduate degree in Psychology 

from Syracuse University.

Tiffany Macauley
Director of Annual Giving and 
Strategic Engagement

Tiffany comes to DCD from the 

Advancement team at Thayer 

Academy, where she has served as a 

major gifts officer. Prior to that role, 

Tiffany spent six years in various development positions 

at Bridgewater State, lastly serving as Associate 

Director of Development. At the Dimock Center in 

Roxbury, where she began her advancement work, she 

provided marketing and development assistance to 

both the director of development and president. Tiffany 

earned both her bachelor’s degree in communications 

and master’s degree in public administration from 

Bridgewater State.

Meg McFarland

Interim Library Media Specialist

Meg will provide coverage for the 

academic year for Catherine Bass 

who is taking a leave of absence. 

Meg joins DCD from the Newton 

Free Library where she has served as 

senior library assistant since 2021. She holds additional 

experience supervising elementary and middle school 

students’ remote learning experiences and worked as 

Assistant Director of the T-Ville Trails Summer Camp in 

Newton providing oversight of 30 staff members. Meg 

earned her master’s degree in library and information 

science at Syracuse University and her bachelor’s 

degree in philosophy from Salem State University. 

Alex Sands

Grade 2 Teacher

Alex comes to DCD from Fay School 

where he’s worked since 2017 as 

an assistant teacher in the Early 

Learning Center and as a primary 

school assistant teacher. In addition 

to teaching students in PreK through second grade, 

he’s served as a dorm parent and middle school soccer 

and basketball coach. Prior to working at Fay, Alex 

worked with children in kindergarten through 5th grade 

at the King Street Center in Burlington, VT. He earned 

a master’s degree in early childhood education from 

Merrimack College and an undergraduate degree in 

psychology from Champlain College. 
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Welcome New Board Members 2023-2024
Kevin Connors

After a decade-long career in film 

production, Kevin is now a founding 

partner of CKI, a real estate 

investment, development, and property 

management company. Kevin is a 

Trustee of the Chewonki Foundation, an 

environmental education non-profit in 

Wiscasset, Maine, where he chairs the 

Land and Building Committee. Kevin is the president of the 

Board of Trustees at St. Paul’s Nursery School in Dedham. 

Kevin is the parent of three current DCD students Ryan 

(5th), Austin (2nd), and Dylan (1st), and enjoys walking them 

to school from their nearby home. He also coaches their 

hockey, lacrosse and basketball teams. Kevin is a graduate of 

Belmont Hill School, Brown University and has an MFA from 

New York University’s Tisch School of the Arts. Kevin also 

serves as the chair of the Architectural Design Committee 

at DCD and played a critical role in making the lower school 

science room a reality.

Seneca Francione

Seneca Francione has had a diverse 

career background with common 

themes of creativity and project 

management. For many years, she 

was Senior Editor of Where Boston 

magazine and has contributed to 

numerous other publications. In 2005, 

Seneca founded Three Bean Press, 

a boutique publishing company with a focus on children’s 

books, art books, and cookbooks; she also authored three of 

her own children’s books. Seneca gave up her partnership in 

Three Bean Press to be a full-time mom. These days, Seneca 

is pursuing her passion as a home renovator, successfully 

redesigning and fixing up a number of properties in the 

Boston area with her husband, Chris. At DCD, Seneca is 

a member of the Architecture and Design Task Force, an 

Admissions Ambassador and Annual Fund Ambassador. She 

has been a class parent and a participant in the SEED parent 

group. Seneca is also heavily involved with Horizons at DCD. 

She has co-chaired and helped organize the Annual Future/

Bright Benefit and has been a member of the Board of 

Directors since 2021. Seneca currently sits on the Marketing 

Committee and is Chair of the Development Committee, 

and she also sits on the Horizons National Affiliate Board 

Committee. Seneca lives in Jamaica Plain with her husband, 

Chris and their daughters, Iyla (’24) and Lena (’28). Seneca 

graduated from Skidmore College with a BA in English and a 

Studio Art minor. 

Donna Welsh

Presently caring for her family full-time, 

Donna previously was a healthcare IT 

and project management professional 

with over 17 years of experience in 

healthcare information management, 

electronic healthcare systems, data 

privacy and managing enterprise-

wide projects for such organizations 

as Children’s Hospital Boston and Mass General Brigham.  

At Dedham Country Day, Donna currently volunteers as 

an Admissions Ambassador and as a co-lead for the DCD 

Families of Color Affinity Space where she is actively 

involved in building a sense of community and belonging at 

DCD. Donna served as Secretary and Treasurer of the DCD 

Parent Association during the 2021-2023 academic years 

and was also a participant of the parent SEED (Seeking 

Education Equity and Diversity) group for the 2019-2020 

academic year. Outside of her volunteer work at DCD, Donna 

supports many non-profit organizations such as Crossroad 

Continuum in Marlborough, MA and her local youth sport 

organizations in Stoughton, MA. She holds a Bachelor 

of Science in Healthcare Information Administration 

and a Master’s Degree in Healthcare Informatics from 

Northeastern University.

Liz Tyng

Front Desk and Admission Associate

Liz joins DCD having worked as 

Director of College Counseling at 

the Dunn School (Los Olivos, CA) 

for five years and served as a Board 

Chair, Trustee and Parent Teacher 

Association Chair with the SYV Family School. She 

holds additional experience in product development and 

marketing from several years working with Creativity 

Inc., J. Robert Scott Fine Furniture, and Valassis. Liz 

earned her bachelor’s degree in business administration: 

marketing from Wayne State University in MI. 

Jeffrey Vélez
General Music Teacher and Choral 
Director

Most recently, Jeffrey worked at Long 

Ridge Music Center in Stamford, CT 

where he taught children and adults 

drums, voice, guitar, bass, piano 

and music theory. Prior to this appointment, he taught 

music at Greens Farms Academy in Connecticut and 

has past experience leading string ensembles, choirs, a 

capella groups and jazz combos. A multi-instrumentalist 

and composer, he is eager to share with DCD his 

passion for music and songwriting. Jeffrey earned 

his master’s of music in vocal jazz performance at 

Manhattan School of Music and his bachelor of music in 

theory, history and composition at Brown University. 
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Annual  
Report  
of Giving 
WE ARE PLEASED TO  

PRESENT YOU WITH OUR 

ANNUAL REPORT OF GIVING 

FOR 2022-2023. WE ARE SO 

GRATEFUL TO OUR COMMUNITY 

OF PARENTS, GRANDPARENTS, 

ALUMNI, FACULTY, 

TRUSTEES, AND FRIENDS 

WHO DEMONSTRATED THEIR 

COMMITMENT TO DCD WITH 

GENEROUS DONATIONS  

TO THE SCHOOL.

THIS REPORT CELEBRATES  

THE HUNDREDS OF GIFTS  

WE RECEIVED BETWEEN  

JULY 1, 2022 AND JUNE 30, 2023  

THAT HELPED SUSTAIN A 

MEANINGFUL EXPERIENCE 

FOR ALL OUR STUDENTS 

THROUGHOUT THE YEAR.
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Letter from Charles Rudnick, Chief Advancement Officer

Dear Members of the DCD Community,

DCD in 2022-23 

remained steadfast in its 

commitment to creating 

a stable, inclusive, and 

intellectually challenging 

environment for our 

students to learn and 

grow – and to place 

the broader world in an 

appropriate perspective. 

With strong enrollment, 

steadily increasing diversity in our student and 

faculty populations, and a vibrant academic program 

fueled by thoughtful program reviews and new ideas 

incubated by our Head’s Innovation Fund, DCD is 

thriving and fostering a strong sense of belonging.

None of this would be possible without the incredible 

generosity of you, our donors. With gifts of all sizes, 

you demonstrated support for DCD’s mission and 

the incredible faculty and staff who bring it to life 

every day for our students, and set a number of new 

milestones in the process:

	̀ DCD’s Annual Fund crossed the $700,000 

threshold for the first time, raising more in support 

of our annual operating expenses than ever before 

and reaching 96% current parent participation;

	̀ DCD’s first-ever Giving Day raised more than 

$80,000, including matching gifts, from 200 

donors during the Olympics;

	̀ DCD’s faculty and staff reached 100% 

participation in the Annual Fund for the 13th 

straight year, demonstrating incredible support 

for the school; and

	̀ DCD’s Together Capital Campaign reached 

$12.5 million during the “quiet phase” through 

June, showing wide and deep enthusiasm for the 

school’s strategic vision of improving our gathering 

spaces, and laying a strong foundation for the 

public phase which officially launched this fall.

These data points are just a snapshot of the many 

ways in which the DCD community impacted the 

school through philanthropy last year (another is 

through the 8th Grade Parent Gift, described in 

detail in this report, which refurbished the legacy 

school bell and strengthened our endowment). 

Whether it’s through visible markers such as these, 

or the quiet ways in which parents and others 

donate time and energy, our school is a better place 

because of your willingness to give back.

On behalf of everyone at DCD, thank you for your 

support and for being such an important part of the 

DCD family.

Sincerely, 

Charles Rudnick 

Chief Advancement Officer

2022-2023 Annual Fund Giving By Constituency

$52,742

ALUMNI

$59,628

BUSINESSES, FOUNDATIONS, 
MATCHING GIFTS

$18,253

CURRENT AND PAST  
FACULTY AND STAFF

$87,380

TRUSTEES
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2022-2023 Operating Statement

2022-2023 INCOME

2022-2023 EXPENSES

$491,589

CURRENT PARENTS

$69,120

GRANDPARENTS 

$1,780

FRIENDS

$133,090

PAST PARENTS

Tuition & Fees  86% Endowment Income  3%

Camp/Extended Day  5%

Other Fundraising Income  1%

Annual Fund  5%

Mortgage Interest  1%

Financial Aid  13%

Salaries & Benefits, 
Instructional, Athletic, and 

Administrative Expenses  
86%
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DCD By The Numbers
2022-2023 ANNUAL FUND 

PARTICIPATION

BOARD OF  

TRUSTEES

  100100%%

FACULTY  

AND STAFF

  100100%%

ANNUAL FUND 

AMBASSADORS

100100%%

CURRENT  

PARENTS

9696%%

WHY IS REACHING  

100% PARTICIPATION 

IMPORTANT? 

A community that has a high 

participation rate among 

parents is a clear indicator of 

widespread commitment to our 

underlying mission. Any gift no 

matter the size makes an impact.

TOTAL AMOUNT INVESTED  

IN FINANCIAL AID

$1,941,401 

NUMBER OF  

DONORS FOR 

DCD’S FIRST  

ANNUAL 

GIVING DAY200

AMOUNT RAISED BY  

GIFTS UNDER $100

$25,630

TOTAL AMOUNT RAISED  

FOR ANNUAL FUND

$700,115
NUMBER OF DCD STUDENTS

310

MOST 

CONSECUTIVE 

YEARS OF 

INDIVIDUAL 

DONOR GIVING41
PERCENTAGE 

OF STUDENTS 

WHO RECEIVED 

FINANCIAL 

ASSISTANCE26
NUMBER OF  

FIRST-TIME 

DONORS 136
# OF CLASSES 

HELD IN NEW 

SCIENCE 

ROOM 350
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Annual Fund Leadership Giving

Willow Tree Circle 25,000+

Susie Hunter and Doug Watson Mo Lackenbauer and Morgen Peck

Bell Tower Society 15,000-24,999

Ed Anderson and Linda Cabot John and Larisa Connors Ashley and Linda Shih

Angel Foundation

Centennial Club 10,000-14,999

Patrick and Amy Carney

Ben and Ange Cavallo

Chris Cheever ’94 and Whitney Cheever

Mike and Kristen Cloonan

Mark Epker and Erin Keith Epker ’86

Tony Hatoun and Andrea Levitt

Jake and Katie McDonnell

The Morgan Palmer Foundation

Mark and Nicole Solimini

John and Erica Wright

Founders Circle 5,000-9,999

Anonymous (2)

Arch W. Shaw Foundation

Jim and Beth Bisson

Lisa Bisaccia

Jack and Trish Brennan

Curt Burmeister and Suzanne Ibbeken

Christopher and Julie Cox

Robert and Jennifer Crawford

Doug Crocker ’52 and Cindy Crocker

Joe Cuccinelli and Melissa Crowe

Jim and Andrea Dufort

Lisa Hooe

Lyle and Michelle Knight

Po-Shun Lee and Amy Yang

Gloria Leon

David and Colleen Lynch

Stuart and Marie Nagode

Robert Naparstek and Lisa Bisaccia

Christina Novicki ’86 and Mark DeBlois

Kathryn Novicki ’85 and Charlie Baumeister

David and Renee Plastino

Pat Profeta and Rob Aranow

Jane and Buck Rothwell

Jesse and Ann Stanesa

Nick Ste�ey

Stephen and Lucy Tshuka

Yanni Tsipis and Kristin Kara ’91

President’s Roundtable 2,500 - 4,999

Don and Barbara Accetta

Ned and Sandy Bigelow

Zach and Liz Blume

Devareaux and Shaquanna Brown

Kevin and Jamie Connors

John and Jen DeSisto

Paul Die�enbach and Suzana Zorca

Phil and Deborah Dorman

Marshall Felix and Gwenn Miller

Eric Fireman and Clair Windsor

Chris and Seneca Francione

Rick and Michelle Freniere

Georgiana Gallagher

Walter Garbacik and Maisa Badawy

Chester and Alyson Kelley-Hedgepeth

Matt and Sheila Hiatt

Bill and Pam Holding

Kristin Hunter-Thomson ’95 and Malin Pinsky

Stephen and Lauren Gogolak

Henry and Andrea Kara

Peter and Jessica Kim

Brian and Sara King

Dave and Tara McDonald

Scott and Liss Murphy

Stephen and Casey Owen

Jon and Caitlin Reisman

Lawrence Herman and Sara Runnels

Michael and Laurel Schnitman

Eleanor Seaman

Benny and Gayathri Sorensen

Jonathan and Kristen Speary

Frank and Mandy Susi

Taylor and Liz Tyng

Ty and Ronit Velde

Patrick Waldron and Jennifer Kay

Myles Walton and Annalisa Weigel

Tom Burke and Katie Wakeley

Mike and Lindsay Wands

Allison Webster and Andy Stromberg

May Zhang and Fang Zhao

1903 Society 1,903 - 2,499

Elliot Beale and Jody Wright

Nevin and Kristine Chitkara

Je� and Erica Cohen

Sascha Demmerle and Christine Marc

Jed and Margaret Dorsheimer

Carolyn Flynn ’89 and Dana Chamberlain

James Freeland

Daniel and Janine Gustafson

Cathy Hall

Justin and Danielle Kreger

Farron and Sue Levy

Jayme O’Donnell

Elizabeth Oates

David Pedersen and Deb Accetta Pedersen ’93

Wellington Management Company, LLP

Consecutive Years Giving: 5–9 years   10+ years 30+ years 9



Annual Fund Leaders

We are very excited to share the news that 
DCD’s 2023-24 annual giving program will 
be led by Julie & Chris Cox, Maisa Badawy & 
Walter Garbacik, and Michelle & Rick Freniere. 

Julie & Chris (parents of Madelyn, grade 3, and 
David, grade 6) and Maisa & Walter (parents of 
Alex, grade K, and Isabel, grade 2) are serving 
as the co-chairs of the 2023-24 Annual Fund, 
and Michelle & Rick (parents of RJ, grade 6, 
and Meri, grade 8) are the chairs of the 8th 
Grade Parent Gift. 

As the Together Campaign enters its public 
phase this year, DCD’s annual giving program 
and campaign outreach will be closely 
coordinated to help streamline the process 
for parents - stay tuned for more information 
from the co-chairs!

Many thanks for the incredible work of Katie 
and Jake McDonnell, who served as co-chairs of 
the Annual Fund for 2021-22 and 2022-23.

Thank you 2022-2023 Annual Fund Ambassadors

Annual Fund Chairs
Jake and Katie McDonnell

Co-Chairs of the 8th Grade Gift 
Ben and Ange Cavallo

Bob and Molly Santry

Annual Fund Ambassadors 
Charles Baumeister and Kathryn Novicki ’85

Brian Blackman and Lisa Palmer

Zach and Liz Blume

Daniel and Tricia Balatico Burch

Dana Chamberlain and Carolyn Flynn ’89

Michael and Kristen Cloonan

Michael and Kate Cocchi

Je� and Erica Cohen

John and Meg Connolly

Melissa Crowe and Joe Cuccinelli

Marshall Felix and Gwenn Miller

Eric Fireman and Clair Windsor

Je� and Katie Fishbone

Chris and Seneca Francione

Rick and Michelle Freniere

Stephen and Lauren Gogolak

Chester Hedgepeth and  
Allyson Kelley-Hedgepeth

Deb Helen

Allen Hwang and Supriya Rao

Richard and Tamar Irving

Lyle and Michelle Knight

Mo Lackenbauer and Morgen Peck

Adam and Annmarie Landry

Martins Lans and Katelyn McNeil

Sarah Macri

Vincent Marino ’95 and Liz Marino

Bryan and Melinda McGinn

Tim Stratford and Karen O’Leary

Evan and Katie Ouellette

David and Yulia Perlman

Alex and Tracy Porteleki

Kevin and Liv Saxe

Ashley and Linda Shih

Mark and Nicole Solimini

David and Amy Starmer

Yanni Tsipis and Kristin Kara ’91

Stephen and Lucy Tshuka

Mike and Lindsay Wands

John and Erica Wright

Upper left: The Cox family. Lower left: The Freniere family. Right: Badawy-

Garbacik family.
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“For our family, we see DCD as an extension of our 
home where our children are valued and seen.”

—Stephanie Pearl, DCD Parent

11



Current Parent Annual Fund Giving

Grade Eight
Anonymous

Kevin Andrade and  
Autumn Andrade-de Léon

Daniel and Carrie Belcher

Gary Belizaire and Ange Bresca

Jared and Meghan Blaney

Laurence Bloom and  
Stephanie Pearl

Ben and Ange Cavallo

Mike and Kristen Cloonan

Jacqueline Crawford

Joe Cuccinelli and  
Melissa Crowe

John and Jennifer DeSisto

Jed and Margaret Dorsheimer

James and Andrea Dufort

Marshall Felix and  
Gwenn Miller

Lewis and Elaine Gage

Mike and Colleen Graham

John and Julia Hauck

Kurt and Colleen Hultgren

Wendy Johnson

Joe and Kelly Kennedy

Adam and Annmarie Landry

Henry and LaToya McGlothin

Dennis and Julie O’Rourke

Aidan and Katherine Riordan

Robert and Molly Santry

Eric and Cristina Schmidt

Tim Stratford and  
Karen O’Leary

Jesse and Ann Stanesa

Charlene Tate

Ty and Ronit Velde

Steven and Sarah Weatherhead

Grade Seven
Tom Burke and Katie Wakeley

Andrew Campbell

Dottie and Julie Catlin

Chris Cheever ’94 and  
Whitney Cheever

Mike and Kristen Cloonan

John and Meg Connolly

Bob and Jennifer Crawford

Sascha Demmerle and  
Christine Marc

Lucero Diez and Jaime Galva

Eric Fireman and Clair Windsor

Je� and Katie Fishbone

Chris and Seneca Francione

James Freeland

Rick and Michelle Freniere

Daniel and Janine Gustafson

Christopher Holden

Richard and Tamar Irving

Trevor and Andrea Keohane

Jessica Kim

Farron and Sue Levy

Jake and Katie McDonnell

Evan and Katie Ouellette

Brian and Hasel Patel

Rohin Rajan and Ritu Valiyil

Kevin and Liv Saxe

Michael and Laurel Schnitman

Wendy Soutsos

David and Amy Starmer

Myles Walton and  
Annalisa Weigel

Mike and Lindsay Wands

Keith and Katherine Wellman

Grade Six
Anonymous

Rafael and Keilah Acevedo

Kenny Allen and  
Sharon Perkins-Allen

Bharat and Sweta Agrawal

Kimberly Pelletreau and  
Nicole Barbuto

Charlie Baumeister and  
Kathryn Novicki ’85

Zach and Liz Blume

Jim and Beth Bisson

Dan Burch and  
Tricia Balatico Burch

Will and Siobhan Claflin

Michael and Kate Cocchi

Erin Cote-Hartford

Cathy Hall

Katie Hawkom

Ning Guan and Yin Jiang 

Jason Indelicato ’94 and  
Alice Indelicato

Jonathan Keith ’93 and  
Kristen Keith

William Kopitke and  
Laureen Wood

Gregory and Hilda Lief

Raymond and Ferren Liu

Fathalla and Noha Mashali

Gregorio Matos and  
Margaret Pimentel

Todd and Banu Mattuchio

Scott and Liss Murphy

Evan and Katie Ouellette

Alex and Tracy Porteleki

Brad and Carrie Rendall

Aidan and Katherine Riordan

Michael and Laurel Schnitman

Chirag Shah and  
Stephanie Schulte

Ashley and Linda Shih

Brian and Stephanie Singer

Benny and Gayathri Sorensen

Stephen and Lucy Tshuka

Ty and Ronit Velde

Adam and Heidi Wiesel

John and Erica Wright

Grade Five
Jonathan and Coni Adams

Brian Blackman and  
Lisa Palmer

Kevin Canty and  
Tamara Blake-Canty

Dana Chamberlain and  
Carolyn Flynn ’89

Chris Cheever ’94 and  
Whitney Cheever

Chris and Julie Cox

Eric Fireman and Clair Windsor

Rick and Michelle Freniere

Je� and Christine Freyermuth

Stephen and Lauren Gogolak

Lawrence Herman and  
Sara Runnels

Phil and Christine Holden

Mark and Dibby Hooker

Jonathan Keith ’93 and  
Kristen Keith

Lyle and Michelle Knight

Justin and Danielle Kreger

Mo Lackenbauer and  
Morgen Peck

Amy LaMontagne and  
Missi Werner

Po-Shun Lee and Amy Yang

Sarah Macri and  
Doreen Cummings

Jake and Katie McDonnell

Hunt and Erin Mayo

Keith and Christy Nemeskal

Thomas and Jessica Sawyer

Jonathan and Kristen Speary

David and Amy Starmer

Tim Stratford and  
Karen O’Leary

Hugh and Dimi Thai

Taylor and Liz Tyng

Nate Vinton and Liz Vinton

Matt and Sarah Walker

Mike and Lindsay Wands

Grade Four
Anonymous

Charlie Baumeister and  
Kathryn Novicki ’85

Elliot Beale and Jody Wright

Laurence Bloom and  
Stephanie Pearl

John and Meg Connolly

Kevin and Jamie Connors

Phil and Deb Dorman

James and Andrea Dufort

Je� and Katie Fishbone

Brad and Katie Gay

Geo� Gouvalaris and  
Megan Whelan

Chester Hedgepeth and  
Alyson Kelley-Hedgepeth

Michael and Maria Hough

Allen Hwang and Supriya Rao

Consecutive Years Giving: 	5–9 years    	10+ years    	30+ years
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Mark and Rebecca Irving

Trevor and Andrea Keohane

Brian and Sara King

Farron and Sue Levy

Vincent Marino ’95 and  
Liz Marino

Evan and Katie Ouellette

Steve and Casey Owen

David and Yulia Perlman

Jonathan and Caitlin Reisman

Chirag Shah and  
Stephanie Schulte

Mark and Nicole Solimini

Jonathan Todd and  
Tamarra James-Todd

Jorge Torres and  
Emily Oates Torres ’93

Yanni Tsipis and Kristin Kara ’91

Stephen and Lucy Tshuka

Dave Ulrich and  
Margaret Robertson

Steven and Sarah Weatherhead

May Zhang and Fang Zhao 

Grade Three
Gary Belizaire and  

Ange Bresca

Zach and Liz Blume

Devareaux and  
Shaquanna Brown

Dan Burch and  
Tricia Balatico Burch

Patrick and Amy Carney

Stefan and Marissa Cautino

Ben and Ange Cavallo

Will and Siobhan Claflin

Je� and Erica Cohen

Neal Doyle and Jessica Brennan

Chris and Seneca Francione

Jonathan Hatoun and  
Louise Canham

Jason Indelicato ’94 and  
Alice Indelicato

Amy LaMontagne and  
Missi Werner

David and Colleen Lynch

Trammel Martin and Amy Small

Corey and Kristine Matthews

David and Tara McDonald

Tim Stratford and  
Karen O’Leary

David Pedersen and  
Deborah Pedersen ’93

Jonathan and Kristen Speary

Frank and Mandy Susi

Alan and Holly Symmes

Ezzard and Michelle Turner

Nate and Liz Vinton

Mike and Lindsay Wands

Donna Welsh

Leston Welsh

Thomas White and  
Michelle Farrell-White

Grade Two
Kevin Andrade and  

Autumn Andrade-de Léon

Utpaul Audhya and  
Filipovic-Audhya

Dottie and Julie Catlin

Michael and Kate Cocchi

Chris and Julie Cox

Archie Dean and  
Kristie Dean ’02

Eric Fireman and Clair Windsor

Je� and Katie Fishbone

Stephen and Lauren Gogolak

Theodore and Bernadette 
Hickman-Maynard

Phil and Christine Holden

Mark and Dibby Hooker

Allen Hwang and Supriya Rao

James Kopecky

Justin and Danielle Kreger

Mo Lackenbauer and  
Morgen Peck

Adam and Annmarie Landry

Michael and Sarah Lane

Vincent Marino ’95 and  
Liz Marino

Jacob and Rachel McBride

Jake and Katie McDonnell

Neal and Linyu Mitra

Steve and Casey Owen

David Pedersen and  
Deborah Pedersen ’93

David and Yulia Perlman

David J. Pompilio and Crystal Lin

Rohin Rajan and Ritu Valiyil

Jonathan and Caitlin Reisman

Benny and Gayathri Sorensen

Alan and Holly Symmes

Jorge Torres and  
Emily Oates Torres ’93

Yanni Tsipis and Kristin Kara ’91

Grade One
Maisa Badawy and  

Walter Garbacik

Chris Baird

Andrew Campbell

Dana Chamberlain and  
Carolyn Flynn ’89

Chris Cheever ’94 and  
Whitney Cheever

Matt and Maygan Cianflone

Kevin and Jamie Connors

Daniel Costa and  
Kim Ariyabuddhiphongs

Kyle and Danielle Davidson

Sascha Demmerle and  
Christine Marc

Paul Die�enbach and  
Suzanne Zorca

Neal Doyle and Jessica Brennan

Brian and Camille Harrison

Theodore and Bernadette 
Hickman-Maynard

Mark and Rebecca Irving

Brian and Sara King

Drew and Tera Kull

Farron and Sue Levy

Maeve Lien

David and Colleen Lynch

Jonathan Marcil

Trammel Martin and Amy Small

Joseph and Emily Morgan

Jonathan and Emily Pape

David and Yulia Perlman

David and Renee Plastino

Joao and Brenda Reginatto

Jimmy and Maura Reidy

Mike Saia and  
Megan Rothwell Saia ’97

Matt Stone and Sara Payton-Stone

Frank and Mandy Susi

Nate Vinton and Liz Vinton

Kerry Wu and Jane Lee

Kindergarten
Matt and Amy Appel

Zach and Liz Blume

Patrick and Amy Carney

Stefan and Marissa Cautino

Zack and Rachel Clarke

Je� and Erica Cohen

Kevin and Jamie Connors

Archie and Kristie Dean ’02

Randy and Liliana Delgado

Stephanie Drew and  
Jonathan Tilley

Joshua Eddy and Sida Eddy

Jason and Suzie Grier

Daniel Jean-Pierre and  
Danielle Canty ’02

Jennifer Kay and Patrick Waldron

Jose G. Martinez and  
Erika Reynoso

Gregorio Matos and  
Margaret Pimentel

Neal and Linyu Mitra

Nathaniel and Karen Newburg

Tara Paulauskas and  
Nancy Collins

Jonathan and Caitlin Reisman

Jonathan and Kristen Speary

Thomas White and  
Michelle Farrell-White

Pre-Kindergarten
Maisa Badawy and  

Walter Garbacik

Brian Blackman and Lisa Palmer

Patrick and Amy Carney

Phil and Deb Dorman

Pascal Jeudi and  
Esther Louis-Jeudi

Rich and Catherine Knapp

Drew and Tera Kull

Chris Miller and Sarah Hoyo

Cassandra Perry and Ben Leander

Joao and Brenda Reginatto

Matt Stone and  
Sara Payton-Stone

Donna Welsh 

Leston Welsh

Consecutive Years Giving: 	5–9 years    	10+ years    	30+ years
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Past Parent Giving

Anonymous (2)

Donald and Barbara Accetta

Linda Allen

Mark and Kathy Alperin

Ed Anderson and Linda Cabot 

Max and Beth Bardeen

Je� and Ruthie Barker

Thomas Beaudoin

Andy and Joanna Bemis

Ned and Sandy Bigelow

Kevin and Leslie Bowen

Jake and Barbara Brown

Nate and Abigail Bu�um

Curt Burmeister and  
Suzanne Ibbeken

Lev and Cathy Byrd

Chris and Brooke Cabot

John and Lisa Capone

James Carey

Bill Chamberlin

Roger Cheever ’57 and  
Jane Cheever

Nevin and Kristine Chitkara

Patrick Collins

John and Larisa Connors 

Nancy Sarkis Corcoran ’79 and 
Stephen Corcoran

Robert Cramer

Prescott Crocker ’54 and  
Joan Crocker

Bill and Maureen Crowley

Patrix Delva

Bob and Patty Dempsey

Catherine Doucette

Mark Epker and  
Erin Keith Epker ’86

Steven and Karen Feinberg

Gene and Karen Flynn

Edie Forrester

Michael C. Gorton

Ruth and David Gow

Peter Gow

Zander Grant ’70 and  
Carol Grant

Margaret Gray

Lucy Lowell Grimm ’40

Julie Hagan

Bryan Haggerty

Carter Harrison

Deborah Harrison

Andrew and Kristin Hatem

Matt and Sheila Hiatt

Bill and Pam Holding

Ed Howland ’64 and  
Marianna Howland

Elizabeth Hunter ’57

Susie Hunter and  
Doug Watson

Gerard and Paula Indelicato

Mark and Lexi Jackson

David and Molly Jackson

Thomas Kapourelakos

Henry Kara and Andrea Kara

Francis T. Keally

Tobin and Margaret Kelly

Rob and Weezie Lawrence

Ned and Janet Lawson

Michael and Laurie Lee

John and Brenda Leith

Diane C. Lewis

Adam and Emilie Liebho�

Marjorie Lyon

Shawn and  
Mary Ellen Maloney

Vincent and Betty Marino

Martha Damon Marshall ’51

Fathalla and Noha Mashali

Keith McCown and  
Sandra Einsel

Barbara Millen

Hugues and Ulla Monestime

William Morrison

Stuart and Marie Nagode

Robert Naparstek and  
Lisa Bisaccia

Elizabeth Oates

Naimish Patel

Steve Perry ’85 and  
Sharisse Cail Perry

Jim and Diana Pinola

Sharon Porter

Rob Aranow and Pat Profeta

Margot Pyle

Walter and Judy Quinlisk

Bob and Hilary Rochelle

Edward Rodriguez

Bernard and Jane Rothwell

Dana Rowan and  
Janice Kelley Rowan

Charles Rudnick and  
Ilyse Greenberg

Michelle Salfity

Ross and  
Kathleen Sherbrooke

Tom and Sue Shirley

William and Lynne Stevenson

Caroline Swan

Anthony Thacher

Bob and Ellen Volpe

Ned and Elise Watts

Jon and Deb White

John Woodard ’52 and Linda 
Mixter Woodward ’58

Charles Woodard ’51 and  
Rose Woodard

King Yao and Shirley Woo

Consecutive Years Giving: 	5–9 years    	10+ years    	30+ years

Past Parent Giving
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Alumni Giving by Decade

1940s
Lucy Lowell Grimm ’40

Tom Loring ’42

Alfred Bigelow ’43

Louisa Perkins Porter ’46

Toby Baker ’47

Phyllis Jackson Mills ’47

1950s
Martha Damon Marshall ’51

Charlie Woodard ’51

Henry Batchelder ’52

Doug Crocker ’52

John Woodard ’52

Ted Russell ’53

Prescott Crocker ’54

Maudie Canham Shanley ’54

Edith Stebbins Sweeney ’54

Anne Russell Wild ’55

Katy Hamlin Zappala ’55

Hope Baker ’56

Colin Canham ’57

Roger Cheever ’57

Liz Valsam Hunter ’57

Linda Mixter Woodard ’58

Ceelie Wood Beacham ’59

Laurie Harding ’59

1960s
Bob Frazee ’62

Hilly Hamlin ’62

Heather Smith Collins ’64

Ed Howland ’64

George Motley ’64

Chris Grant ’66

Nick Grant ’68

Ted Wales ’68

Je� Barker ’69

Tad Connelly ’69

Betsy Bucklin Reddy ’69

1970s
Zander Grant ’70

Megan Hall ’70

David Herrick ’70

Jonathan Stone ’70

Dan Pierce ’71

Parsons Witbeck Clark ’74

Robin Kenny ’75

Peter Nash ’75

Matt Pierce ’75

Susan Carlson Kirk ’78

Nancy Corcoran ’79

Elizabeth Pyle Handler ’79

Lisa Hooe ’79

1980s
Jim Bride ’80

Melissa Brown Bride ’80

Chris Castagnola ’80

Melinda Gray Kerslake ’80

Maryann Morley ’80

Stuart Pyle ’80

Charles Berwick ’81

Liza Jones Jones ’81

Char Joslin ’81

Sam Pierce ’82

Laurie Baker ’83

Stephen LaRonde ’83

Cassie Brown Scarano ’83

Erica Indelicato Wood ’83

Odile Weissenborn Gordon ’84

Kathryn Novicki ’85

Steven Perry ’85

Erin Epker ’86

Melanie Guerra ’86

Laura Keally Heywood ’86

Kevin Meagher ’86

Christina Novicki ’86

Lee Mumford Peterson ’86

Jen Bigelow Williams ’86

Jordan Hall ’87

Edie Carey ’88

Tricia Crowley ’88

Carolyn Flynn ’89

1990s
Alex Keally ’90

Robin Woodard Westerberg ’90

Sarah Calverley ’91

Anne Elefterakis ’91

Meg Lawson Hyde ’91

Kristin Kara ’91

Barbara Ladd Targum ’92

Hilary Smyth Wirtz ’92

Perrin Lawrence Hicks ’93

Jonathan Keith ’93

Stephen Owen ’93

Deb Accetta Pedersen ’93

Emily Oates Torres ’93

Hilary Watts Wieczorek ’93

Sam Chamberlin ’94

Chris Cheever ’94

Jason Indelicato ’94

Ian Knox ’94

Kristin Hunter-Thomson ’95

Vincent Marino ’95

Nick Crocker ’96

Megan Rothwell Saia ’97

Susannah Jackson Sullivan ’97

Whitney Hunter-Thomson ’98

Charlotte MacAusland ’98

Thomas Wright ’98

Marissa Driscoll Cautino ’99

Consecutive Years Giving: 	5–9 years    	10+ years    	30+ years    (d) Deceased 15



“Through our learning, we have the great gift 
of connection— to ideas, to people, to ourselves, 

and to the vast wonder of our world.”
—Allison D. Webster, Head of School



2000s
Lizzie Crocker ’00

Daniel Jean-Pierre and  
Danielle Canty ’02

Kristie Gillooly Dean ’02

Chris Mercurio ’02

Daniel Naparstek ’03

Maddie Pongor ’03

Laura Naparstek ’05

Andrew Beaudoin ’07

Cassie Goode ’07

Zoe Huschle ’07

2010s
Jimmy Cochran ’10

Lindsey Quinlisk ’13

Holden Corcoran ’14

Tess Huckaby ’14

Kyia Jackson ’15

Christopher Capone ’16

Matt Capone ’16

Charlotte Epker ’16

Alfie Rudnick ’16

Connor Smith ’16

Charlie Volpe ’16

Abby Holding ’17

Julia Capone ’18

Molly Epker ’18

Audrey Volpe ’18

Grace Freyermuth ’19

Ella Miller ’19

Natalie Rudnick ’19

2020s
Shalease Allen ’20

Cameron Yao ’20

Trevor Smith ’21

Dakota Adams ’22

Owen Burke ’22

Josef Porteleki ’22

Grant Hedgepeth ’24

Penny Rutherford ’26

Alumni Giving by Decade (continued)

Calling All Alumni
We Want to Hear From You!
Let us know what’s happening in your 

lives! From schools, to passions, to work 

and family, your DCD community would 

love to hear from you! Scan the QR 

code or email knovicki@dcds.net to fill 

us in, or to share the accomplishments 

of one of your fellow alums!

Consecutive Years Giving: 	5–9 years    	10+ years    	30+ years 17



Current and Former Faculty and Staff Giving

Carl Abrahamson

Ivy Alphonse-Crean

Erin Albert

Autumn Andrade-de Léon

Alison Badhwar

Daniel Balk

Lynn J. Barhydt

Nancy Barre

Josephine D. Barron

Joanna Bemis

Jared Blaney

Leslie Bowen

Kathleen Bower

Amy Carney

Ange Cavallo

Stephanie Chiari

Kevin Coakley

Arielle Colella

Christine Ramsdell Collins

Elizabeth Conners

Erin Cote-Hartford

Sarah B. Crofts

Meaghan Daniels

Diane Carter Duggan

Richard Edie

Karen Eutemey

Robina B. Egertson

Marjorie Farquharson

Laura Foody

Elaine Gage

Ruth Gow

Margaret Gray

Carla Haith

Julie S. Hagan

Camille Harrison

Carter H. Harrison

Katherine Hawkom

Phil Holden

Colleen P. Hultgren

Lexi Jackson

Mark Jackson

Kelli Kaelin

Lisa Kaplan

Kelly Kennedy

Haris Kuljancic

Kylie Lacerda

Bob LeGendre

Brenda Leith

Rebecca Levi

Emilie Liebho�

Maeve Lien

Colleen Lynch

Mary Ellen Maloney

Laura Martinez

Maura McCarthy

Karen McPherson

Daniel Miller

Scott Miller

Laurie Mills

Marie Nagode

Marcus Nelson

Kathryn Novicki

Kathryn Ouellette

Hasel Patel

Sara Payton-Stone

Jim Pinola

Cheryl Price

Peter Y. Rapelye

John G. Raslowsky

Sean Reardon

Kyle Ritland

Jane Rothwell

Charles Rudnick

Megan Rothwell Saia ’97

Michelle Salfity

Bob Santry

Sue Sherman

Sue Shirley

Elisa Sidoli

Alyssa Sinclair

George Silvestri

Kyle Sminkey

Valerie Snow

Wendy Soutsos

Kathleen Suchma

Caroline Swan

Nicholas Thacher

Robertson Thacher

Ellen Tretter

Sonia Valentine

Sarah S. Walsh

Allison D. Webster

Deborah White

Jennifer B. Williams ’86

Kitt Wilson

Current and Past Grandparent Giving

Donald and Barbara Accetta

Eresvita and Ferdinand Balatico

Theodore and Marie Baumeister

Robert and Randee Blume

Jack and Trish Brennan

Colin A. Canham ’57 and  
Alice Canham

Roger P. Cheever ’57 and  
Jane Cheever

Mark and Susan Cocozza

Michael and Lynda Connolly

James and Sheila Connors

Thomas Crowe

William and Maureen Crowley

Dekkers and Barb Davidson

Jane Doyle

Sue Ann Du�y

Linda Flint

Robert Flint

Gene and Karen Flynn

Edie Forrester

Virginia Gage

Georgiana Gallagher

Jo-Ann Giovanni

Barry and Debbie Godowsky

Marion Gogolak

Michael C. Gorton

Bob and Lee Graham

Gordon and Cecily Grand

Edward and Ellen Gri�in

Julie S. Hagan

Tony Hatoun and  
Andrea Levitt

Sandra Hegstad

Rosalie Hughes

Gerard and Paula Indelicato

Julia Jackson

Henry Kara and Andrea Kara

Elizabeth Kaufman

Francis T. Keally

Liza Keogh

Alan and Amy Kono

Whitman Knapp

Gerry and Carol LaMontagne

Stephen Lane

Gloria Leon

Steven and Anita Liebho�

Ellen Lynch

Michael Lynch

James and Barbara Madison

Vincent and Betty Marino

Martha Marshall ’51

Kenneth and Pam McDonnell

James and Mary McLaughlin

Thomas and Frances McKinnon

David and Debbie McNeil

James R. Miller and  
Lorenza Freddo

James and Joyce O’Leary

Elizabeth Oates

Judith Ouellette

Terry and Pam Payton

Bob and Beth Ann Pedersen

Chester and Sandra Piacentini

Jane Plastino

Josef Porteleki and  
Martha Niebanck

Lonnie and Sharon Porter

Peter and Lisa Roblin

Jacob Rothman and  
Susan Bloom

Mitchell Rudnick

Paul and Phyllis Schnitman

James and Ruth Small

Jo Anne Smith

Linda Starmer

Stewart H. Ste�ey

Carl and Lucy Stinson

Ellen Tretter

Judith Tsipis

David and Pat Ulrich

Fred and Deb Vautour

Mary Ann Vinton

Lloyd and Heidi Wands

Robert and Kathryn Windsor

Je�rey and Linda Young

Consecutive Years Giving: 	5–9 years    	10+ years    	30+ years18



Birthday Book 
Donors

Donors to DCD’s Birthday  
Book Program celebrate 
their child’s birthday by 
making a gift to the library.

Camille and Brian Harrison

Kristin Kara and Yanni Tsipis

Emily and Joseph Morgan

Shaquanna and  
Devareaux Brown

Grade 8 Families  
(In honor of Jane Rothwell)

Consecutive Years Giving: 	5–9 years    	10+ years    	30+ years

Gifts In-Kind

Parents
Tricia and Dan Burch

Erica and Je� Cohen

Liss and Scott Murphy

Liberty & Main

Jordan Barros ’10

Clair Windsor and  
Eric Fireman

Emily Oates Torres ’93 
and Jorge Torres

Amy and Patrick Carney

Kathryn Novicki ’85 and  
Charlie Baumeister

Colleen and David Lynch

Jamie and Kevin Connors

Beth and Jim Bisson

Needham Day Spa

Elizabeth Grady

The Parlor

Nails and Co.

SPIN Boston

Essential Advanced 
Skincare & Medspa

Wellesley Toy Shop

The Painting Place

Treat Cupcake Bar

The Linden Store

The Blue Bunny

Horse Thieves Tavern

Dedham Community 
Theatre

Reveler Beverage Co.

Allison Webster

Alice and Jason 
Indelicato

Whitney and  
Chris Cheever 

Michelle and  
Rick Freniere

Club Pilates-Wellesley

Stretch Lab-Wellesley

Barre 3-Needham

New Balance

Meg Whelan and  
Geo� Gouvalaris

The Envoy Hotel

Tuscan Kitchen

Tara and  
Dave McDonald

Ronit and Ty Velde

Owen Murphy

Christina Novicki ’86

Nina Seed

Aaron Feener

Sara Payton-Stone and 
Matt Stone

ButcherBox

Amy Small

Frank and Mandy Susi

Faculty/Staff Donations To Game On
Dan Balk

Amy Carney

Kevin Coakley

Meaghan Daniels

Laura Foody

Elaine Gage

Camille Harrison

Christine Holden

Colleen Hultgren

Alexis Jackson

Mark Jackson

Rebecca Levi

Emilie Liebho�

Colleen Lynch

Mary Ellen Maloney

Laura Martinez

Marcus Nelson

Kathryn Novicki

Katie Ouellette

Sara Payton-Stone

Pamela Senese

Elisa Sidoli

Alyssa Sinclair

Kyle Sminkey

Caroline Swan

Allison D. Webster

Deborah White

Matching Gifts, 
Foundations, 
Organizations,  
and Trusts

American Family Insurance

Anchor Capital Advisors

The Baupost Group L.L.C.

Biogen Idec

EMD Serono

Fidelity Charitable

IBM Matching Gifts Program

Illinois Tool Works

Johnson and Johnson

Loomis, Sayles & Company

McKinsey & Company

Morgan Stanley Smith Barney 
GIFT, Inc.

New Balance Athletics, Inc.

New York Life

Phillips 66

Salesforce.com, Inc.

SS&C Technologies

State Street Corporation

TIAA

Wellington Management 
Company, LLP
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Gifts to Restricted Funds

251 Highland St Property
Anonymous

The James M. Bower Professional 
Development Fund
Vincent Marino ’95 and Liz Marino

DCD Endowment
Anonymous

Ben and Ange Cavallo

Susan Lowell Wales Dineen 
Endowment Fund
Mark Gronemeyer and Melanie Guerra ’86

Duncan Adsit Pyle Endowment Fund
Ross and Kathleen Sherbrooke

General Financial Aid
Catherine Bass

The Mimi Harrington Fund to 
Support Literacy and Reading in 
Muggles
Laurence Bloom and Stephanie Pearl

Maisie Gronemeyer ’22

Herrick Fund for Professional 
Enrichment
Charles B. Berwick ’81

Thaddeus F. Herrick ’74

Phillips 66

Tim Jackson ’58 Financial 
Assistance Fund
Nick Jackson ’87

Sally Jackson ’92

Sam Jackson ’89 and Nicole Jackson

Emily Tynan McDaniel ’93

Cate Tynan O’Dwyer ’90

Jenny Hamlin Russell ’57

Ann Vershbow

Susanna Lea Klebenov Fund
Charles B. Berwick ’81

Tilia Jacobs

Will Klebenov ’83

Thrive: The Campaign for DCD
Joyce Bacardi

Karen Bacardi and Steve Fallon

The Connors Family, LLC

Tim and Suzanne Connors

Jack and Eileen Connors

Kevin and Jamie Connors

John and Suzanne Joyce

Patrick M. Tynan Scholarship Fund
Charles B. Berwick ’81

Suzanne Campbell ’93

Elizabeth Kaufman

Emily Tynan McDaniel ’93

Cate Tynan O’Dwyer ’90

McDonnell Family Fund for 
Financial Aid
Jake and Katie McDonnell

Head’s Innovation Fund
Alison Badwhar

Kathryn Novicki ’85 and Charlie Baumeister

Sandy and Ned Bigelow

Zach and Liz Blume

Amy and Patrick Carney

Whitney and Chris Cheever ’94

Arielle Colella

Kristen and Mike Cloonan

Erica and Je� Cohen

Jamie and Kevin Connors

Julie and Chris Cox

Kristie Dean ’02 and Archie Dean

Christine Marc and Sascha Demmerle

Deborah and Phil Dorman

Erin Keith Epker ’86 and Mark Epker

Gwenn Miller and Marshall Felix

Clair Windsor and Eric Fireman

Laura and Dan Foody

Michelle and Rick Freniere

Elaine and Lewis Gage

Maisa Badawy and Walter Garbacik

Meg Whelan and Geo� Gouvalaris

Suzie and Jason Grier

Camille and Brian Harrison

Julia and John Hauck

Alyson Kelley-Hedgepeth and  
Chester Hedgepeth

Dibby and Mark Hooker

Colleen and Kurt Hultgren

Rebecca and Mark Irving

Kristen and Jonathan Keith ’93

Sara and Brian King

Michelle and Lyle Knight

Laureen Wood and Bill Kopitke

Morgen Peck and Mo Lackenbauer

Katelyn McNeil and Martin Lans

Cassandra Perry and Benjamin Leander

Sue and Farron Levy

Colleen and David Lynch

Erin and Hunt Mayo

Tara and Dave McDonald

Katie and Jake McDonnell

Karen McPherson

Emily and Joe Morgan

Jayme and Ryan O’Donnell

Katie and Evan Ouellette

Emily Peloquin-Pape and Jonathan Pape

Deborah and David Pedersen

Nicole Barbuto and Kimberly Pelletreau

Yulia and David Perlman

Lee Peterson ’86

Tracy and Alex Porteleki

Pat Profeta

Janet Rapelye

Carrie and Brad Rendall

Ilyse Greenberg and Charles Rudnick

Megan Rothwell Saia ’97 and Michael Saia

Jessica and Jane Sawyer

Linda and Ashley Shih

Alyssa and Scudder Sinclair

Nicole and Mark Solimini

Ann and Jesse Stanesa

Amy and David Starmer

Karen O’Leary and Tim Stratford

Danielle Canty ’92 and Daniel Jean-Pierre

Stephanie and Brian Singer

Allison Webster and Andy Stromberg

Caroline Swan

Krisin Kara ’91 and Yanni Tsipis

Liz and Taylor Tyng

Katherine Vagliano

Ronit and Ty Velde

Sarah and Matt Walker

Lindsay and Mike Wands

Susan Wanyoike

Teresa Whelan

Deborah and Jon White

Erica and John Wright

Po-Shun Lee and Amy Yang

May Zhang and Frank Zhao

TOTAL RESTRICTED FUND GIVING: 
$131,304.47*

* Excludes donations to the Together Campaign, DCD’s current capital campaign. A full list of campaign supporters will be published 

in an end-of-campaign report.
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“I am proud to see my children thrive in an environment 
that values both education and character development.”

—Danielle Canty, DCD Parent
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Annual Fund
Annual Fund gifts have a direct and immediate impact on all aspects of DCD and support 

academics, athletics, arts, financial aid, facilities and campus life. It is not usually invested 

for the long term but is used to meet current priorities, usually in the same fiscal year that 

DCD receives it. Additionally, the Annual Fund provides the flexibility to respond quickly to 

new opportunities and unexpected needs.

FINANCIAL AID

EVERY FISCAL YEAR 
(JULY 1- JUNE 30)

"CHECKING  
   ACCOUNT"

Expenses Not Covered 
by Student Tuition

IMMEDIATE NEEDS

Small Gifts 
Making  

Large Impacts

SHORT TERM

STAFFING

ONLINE 
LEARNING 

RESOURCES

WHAT’S THE DIFFERENCE?

Making a charitable gift is a very personal 

decision. Understanding the differences 

between gifts to the Annual Fund, the 

Endowment, and the Capital Campaign will 

help you determine the impact you want to 

have on the people and spaces at DCD that 

are most important to you.

DCD is now in its public phase of the 

Together Campaign. Like the quiet phase, many supporters 

choose to support the Annual Fund, Together Campaign 

and other philanthropic initiatives. DCD relies on your 

philanthropy to support its mission now and in the future. 

The Annual Fund, Endowment 
and Capital Campaign
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Endowment
Endowed gifts are a permanent, self-sustaining source of funding. Each year, a portion of 

the value of the fund is paid out to support the fund’s purpose, and any earnings in excess of 

this distribution are used to build the fund’s market value. An endowed fund can grow and 

provide support for its designated purpose in perpetuity. When you give to an endowment 

fund that already exists, you create a permanent legacy of support for DCD. 

Capital Campaign
DCD is in the public phase of the Together Campaign. Gifts to the Together Campaign are 

generally above and beyond Annual Fund support. Often, supporters will give to the Together 

Campaign and Annual Fund during a Campaign pledge period. Gifts to the Together Campaign 

support our school’s long-term needs and strategic initiatives. Together Campaign gifts will 

benefit the transformation of our gathering spaces and secure DCD’s foundation for the future. 

CAPITAL  
ENHANCEMENTS

TRANSFORMATION

"SAVINGS  
   ACCOUNT"

COMMUNITY 
INVOLVEMENT

INVESTMENT

TOGETHER

Needs to Increase 
with the Growth 

of the School

Intense E�ort to 
Raise Signi�cant 

Dollars

FOUNDATION FOR THE FUTURE

SPECIFIC PROJECTS

LONG-TERM

STRATEGIC

BUFFER

Bequests

CONSTRUCTION

Stability During 
Uncertain Times

Targeted Fundraising E�ort 
Over a Set Period of Time

LASTING SECURITY

MULTI-YEAR GIFTS

Faculty Enrichment8TH GRADE GIFT

In Addition to 
Annual Fund 

Giving

LEGACY GIVING

MAJOR GIFTS

SUPPORTS 
ENDOWMENT
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Memorial and Honorary Gifts

In Memory of Jane Hamlin Bragdon ’29
Jenny Hamlin Russell ’57

In Memory of James Bower
John Raslowsky

In Memory of Jenny Chamberlain
Peter Rapelye

Archie and Kristie Dean ’02

In Memory of Fanny Cracknell
Drew Whitman

Eleanor Seaman

Brown Advisory Foundation

In Memory of S. Freud
Rachel and Jacob McBride

In Memory of Mimi Harrington
Archie and Kristie Dean ’02

In Memory of Harry Herrick
Thaddeus Herrick

In Memory of Timothy Jackson ’58
Nicholas Jackson ’87

Samuel Jackson ’89

In Memory of Morris and A. Kay
Elizabeth Kaufman

In Memory of Ralph Lowell
Charlotte MacAusland

In Memory of Peter Nash Sr.
Peter Nash

In Memory of Chipper Vincent
Jenny Hamlin Russell

In Honor of Dan Balk
Thomas Beaudoin

In Honor of Ruth Gow
Dana and Janice Rowan

In Honor of Mark Jackson
Archie and Kristie Dean ’02

In Honor of JuliAnne Faith Jeudi
Esther Louis-Jeudi and Pascal Jeudi

In Honor of Emilie Liebhoff
Paul Schnitman

In Honor of Sue Sherman
Joel Sherman 

In Honor of Kiara Wu
Jane Lee and Kerry Wu

Class of 2023 Secondary School Selections
Joaquin Andrade Milton Academy

Noelle Belcher Thayer Academy

Nia Belizaire New Hampton School

Lyn Blaney Dedham High School

Alex Bloom Gann Academy

Sam Cavallo Brooks School

Evelyn Cloonan Noble and Greenough

Jack Cuccinelli Thayer Academy

Brandon Darden Boston College High School

Katie DeSisto Newton Country Day School

Meigs Dorsheimer St Mark’s School

Colin Dufort Needham High School

Alyssa Durant Thayer Academy

Harris Felix Milton Academy

Nate Felix Concord Academy

Patrick Gage Xaverian Brothers High School

George Graham Xaverian Brothers High School

Reid Hauck Noble and Greenough

Bridget Hultgren Norwood High School

Kevin Hultgren Norwood High School

Aoife Keane The Winsor School

Elyana Kennedy Chapel Hill Chauncy Hall

Ava Landry Dedham High School

Jayden McGlothin Boston College High School

Eden O’Rourke Milton Academy

Jocelyn Riordan Milton Academy

Jack Santry Noble and Greenough

Hunter Schmidt Weston High School

Eva Stanesa Thayer Academy

Chase Stratford Xaverian Brothers High School

Nehemiah Tate Beacon Academy

Liam Velde Thayer Academy

Margaux Weatherhead Proctor Academy

Consecutive Years Giving: 	5–9 years    	10+ years    	30+ years

Bellringers

Gifts of $25.00 or more 
from alumni who are 25 
years old or younger

Dakota Adams ’22

Shalease Allen ’20

Owen Burke ’22

Christopher Capone ’16

Matt Capone ’16

Julia Capone ’18

Holden Corcoran ’14

Molly Epker ’18

Grace Freyermuth ’19

Grant Hedgepeth ’24

Abby Holding ’17

Tess Huckaby ’14

Josef Porteleki ’22

Lindsey Quinlisk ’13

Alfie Rudnick ’16

Natalie Rudnick ’19

Penelope Rutherford ’26

Trevor Smith ’21

Connor Smith ’16

Audrey Volpe ’18

Charlie Volpe ’16

Cameron Yao ’20

Friends Giving

Brian and Janet Bates

Tilia Jacobs

Peter and Ti�any Lynch
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Donor Profile

Richard and 

Catherine Knapp
DCD Current Parents

How did you find your way  
to DCD, and how long have 
you been here? 

Our daughter Violet is in her 

second year at DCD; after a 

great year in the Huntington 

House, she is now happily settled 

in Mrs. Price’s Kindergarten 

classroom. When we moved 

to Dedham in 2016, we found 

ourselves surrounded by friends 

and neighbors with nothing but 

positive reviews of the school to 

share. Though we toured and 

applied to multiple independent 

schools, DCD stood out as the one 

that just felt "right" to us. Now with 

a year-plus at school under our 

belts, we find ourselves amongst the crowd of neighbors singing the school’s praises! 

What has the experience meant for your family?

First and foremost, our time at DCD has shown us what a welcoming environment the 

school provides for both students and parents. Since our first day on campus we have felt 
like members of a close-knit community, and Violet was thrilled with the warm reception 

she received from peers, faculty, and staff. What most defines our experience, however, 
is the personalized attention that DCD provides to students, and the close relationships 

between students, faculty, and staff. To see Violet wave goodbye to so many friends, of so 

many ages, at the end of the day tells us that we’ve chosen the right school for her!

Why do you choose to support DCD philanthropically?

The knowledge that the DCD Annual Fund supports so many of the programs that make 

the school special makes the choice to give an easy one. It’s also gratifying to witness first-
hand the impact of one’s giving – supporting an institution that we set foot at least once a 

day gives a feeling of both accountability and immediacy to one’s giving.

Is there any particular impact of your giving that is especially important or 
meaningful?

Supporting the mission to broaden access to DCD through financial aid is the biggest 
motivator for us.

Richard and Catherine Knapp with Violet ’32
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The Class of 2023

8th Grade Parent Gift Supports Endowment & Restores Legacy School Bell

Each year, the parents of DCD’s graduating 8th grade 
students make a gift to the school in honor of their 
children and in appreciation of the faculty, staff, and 
administrators who supported them on their journey.

The parents of the Class of 2023 decided to devote their 
resources primarily to creating an endowment fund 
that will strengthen DCD’s long-term financial health— 
truly a gift that will keep giving for all who follow them. 
An inscribed brick will be added to the patio outside 
the Kindergarten classrooms, commemorating their 
generosity and creating a framework for future 8th 
Grade families to follow their lead.

In addition, the Class of 2023 parents opted to refurbish DCD’s legacy school bell, which was originally donated by the 
students and parents of the Class of 1986 in memory of Amy Sahlin ’86, who tragically died during her sixth grade year 
at DCD. The bell has been placed on a new pedestal and is used to mark the end of recess and to close out the week 
by calling everyone to Friday carpool. This inspired project lets us honor the graduates of the Class of 2023 and the 
memory of Amy Sahlin, while reviving a tradition that brings energy and community to campus every day.

Ben and Ange Cavallo, co-chairs

Robert and Molly Santry, co-chairs

Kevin Andrade and  
Autumn Andrade-de Léon

Gary Belizaire and Ange Bresca

Jared and Meghan Blaney

Laurence Bloom and  
Stephanie Pearl

Michael and Kristen Cloonan

Jacqueline Crawford

Joe Cuccinelli and  
Melissa Crowe

Jed and Margaret Dorsheimer

James and Andrea Dufort

Marshall Felix and Gwenn Miller

Lewis and Elaine Gage

Mike and Colleen Graham

John and Julia Hauck

Deb Helen

Kurt and Colleen Hultgren

Wendy Johnson

Joseph and Kelly Kennedy

Adam and Annmarie Landry

Henry and LaToya McGlothin

Dennis and Julie O’Rourke

Aidan and Katherine Riordan

Eric and Cristina Schmidt

Jesse and Ann Stanesa

Timothy Stratford and  
Karen O’Leary

Charlene Tate

Ty and Ronit Velde

Steven and Sarah Weatherhead
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Our first annual Giving Day at Dedham Country Day School was an overwhelming success, 

exemplifying the incredible spirit of generosity and community that defines our school. 

Parents, alums, faculty, grandparents, and friends came together with unparalleled enthusiasm to 

support our school’s mission and join in on the Olympic spirit. 

Through their collective e�orts, we raised over $80,000 from more 

than 200 donors. Witnessing the outpouring of support for Red, 

White, or Blue was heartwarming, reinforcing our commitment to 

providing an engaging environment for our children. This day of 

giving showcased the power of teamwork and community and will 

undoubtedly have a lasting impact on the future of our school.

GIVING DAY
1st Annual

June 5, 2023

1ST GIVING DAY STATS

200+ DONORS $80,970 RAISED

LARGEST 

DONOR 

GROUPS:  PARENTS AND ALUMNI

MONDAY, JUNE 3, 2024

RED WHITE OR BLUE 

Save the Date for Giving Day #2!



Writers: Colleen Lynch and Kyle Ritland

Design: Jason Fairchild, Truesdale Group

Photography: Copper Hound Pictures, Arielle Colella, Tony Rinaldo, Kyle Ritland

Copy Editors: Amy Carney, Erica Howe, Kathryn Novicki ’85, Katie Ouellette

Board of Trustees 2022-2023

Kristen Cloonan, Board President

Karen Bacardi

Edward Bigelow III

Shaquanna Brown

Curt Burmeister

Christopher Cheever ’94

John Connors◆

Melissa Crowe

Mark Epker◆

Chester Hedgepeth

Sheila Hiatt◆

Susanne Joyce◆

Michelle Knight

Keith McCown

Mervan Osborne

Morgen Peck

Sharisse Cail Perry

Lee Peterson ’86

Patricia Profeta

Ashley Shih

2022-2023 Parents Association and Executive 
Committee
Amy Starmer, President

Donna Welsh, Secretary

Tara McDonald, Class Parents

Whitney Cheever, Faculty Appreciation and Communications

Mandy Susi, Community A�airs

Jessica Sawyer, Functions

Stephanie Pearl, New Families

Advancement Office
Charles Rudnick, Chief Advancement O�icer

Amy Carney, Director of Development and Together Campaign

Arielle Colella, Content Media Specialist 

Colleen Lynch, Advancement Services Manager

Ti�any Macauley, Director of Annual Giving and Strategic Engagement

Kathryn Novicki ’85, Alumni Engagement and Major Events Coordinator

Kyle Ritland, Director of Marketing and Communications

◆ Former Board President
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Above: April 2023 Ribbon 

Cutting of New Lower 

School Science Room

Thank You!
TO EACH AND EVERY ONE OF OUR DONORS FOR MAKING DCD A 

PRIORITY IN YOUR CHARITABLE GIVING THIS YEAR. THE HIGH LEVEL 

OF PARTICIPATION FROM OUR CONSTITUENTS REINFORCES OUR 

COLLECTIVE COMMITMENT TO PROVIDING DCD’S STUDENTS A BALANCED 

AND CHILD-CENTRIC EDUCATIONAL EXPERIENCE. WE ARE GRATEFUL FOR 

YOUR SUPPORT.

WE HAVE MADE EVERY ATTEMPT TO ENSURE THE ACCURACY OF THE 

LISTS PUBLISHED IN THIS REPORT. PLEASE ACCEPT OUR SINCERE 

APOLOGIES AND NOTIFY US OF ANY ERRORS OR OMISSIONS BY 

CONTACTING THE ADVANCEMENT OFFICE AT (781) 329-0850 OR EMAIL 

DONORRELATIONS@DCDS.NET.
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This year, we’re looking for three interns to support  

the work of the Advancement O�ce, the Lower School, 

the Horizons Program, the O�ce of Diversity, Equity, 

and Inclusion, and other possibilities. To be considered, 

a student must be at least a rising high school 

sophomore and no older than a rising college junior.

Applicants should be a DCD graduate or have attended 

DCD for at least three years. Please scan the QR code 

to apply.

DCD ALUMNI SKILL BUILDER INTERNSHIP 

Are you a young DCD alum looking to add 
meaningful work experience to your resume?

Apply for an internship at DCD!

Applications are due May 1, 2024.
Please direct any questions to 

Kathryn Novicki ’85, DCD’s Alumni Engagement & Major Events Coordinator


